PUBLIC WORKS MEMORANDUM

City of Jackson

Mayor and Board of Aldermen

CC: Jim Roach, City Administrator
FROM: Anna Bergmark, City Engineer
DATE: May 9, 2023

RE: Roadway Striping Project

In October 2022, Staff presented a study completed by the Lochmueller Group
discussing recommendations for improving the safety of Greensferry Road in the vicinity
of 1525 Greensferry Road. This study was completed in response to concerns from two
residents in the study area. One of the recommendations was to stripe the centerline of
the roadway to help drivers maintain the proper position on the roadway.

There are two other roadways that Staff is proposing to be considered for striping and
restriping. The first roadway section is restriping East Main Street from Oak Hill Road to
[-55. The striping in this section has faded and complaints have been received
concerning visibility during rain events. The second roadway section is Main Street
from the North Hope Street Roundabout to Farmington Road. This was a
recommendation in the recent study of Main Street as a traffic calming measure. The
centerline would be striped by the contractor and the Street Department would
complete the striping of parking spaces were parking is allowed. This would visually
narrow the roadway to the driver.

Staff is seeking input from the Mayor and the Board of Aldermen on the inclusion of
these two sections of Main Street in this project.
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